
Memo 

Date:   May 8, 2025 

To: Economic Development Committee of DuPage County 

From:   Marlon A. Morris, Business Services Representative, Workforce 
Development Division 

RE: Incumbent Worker Training Application (IWT) – Billco Corporation 

Billco Corporation applied, and was approved for IWT, as provided by FANUC 
Academy. This training will pave the way to the crafting of proficiencies in Billco's 
employees related to the coding of, as well as diagnosis and repair of equipment, 
as problems arise.   

The training selected provides instruction related to: 

- Navigation and control features

- Basic positioning and cutting commands

- Work and tool offsets

- Canned cycles, including multiple repetitive cycle commands

Billco is currently faced with exorbitant costs and extended downtimes, stemming 
from periodic equipment malfunctions, and the company's reliance on externally-
positioned service personnel, in rectifying such. 

The coursework would cultivate new skills among the workforce in the resolution 
of equipment malfunctions, as well as coding issues when operating the 
machines.  By way of the training, the company could also expect to generate 
increased revenues (and profits), as they look to introduce new items to their 
product line. 

 Notes: 
* Billco Corporation — 28 Employees
* Located in Addison, Illinois
* Number of Incumbent Workers to be Trained: 5
* Total Amount Approved: $11,700.00




